JAMES W. ALEXANDER PTA, INC.

MONTHLY BOARD MEETING

SEPTEMBER 12th, 2017
CALL TO ORDER:
President Jennifer DiNatale called this meeting to order at 7:01 pm. She then led the members in attendance in the flag salute.

WELCOME TO A NEW YEAR:

-Introductions were made. Jen DiNatale restated the members of the Executive Board, including those elected at the May 2017 General PTA Meeting: 
President: Jennifer DiNatale
1st Vice President: Melissa McCarthy
2nd Vice President: Tiffany Gershon
3rd Vice President: Kim Jeanette
Recording Secretary: Theresa Timian
Corresponding Secretary: Lisa Miller
Treasurer: Robert Hutchins 
PRESIDENT’S REPORT:
President Jennifer DiNatale stated that she had a goal of PTA info being shared as much and in as many ways as possible. She will constantly update the Facebook page and we will also update the website and have flyers go home. She wants everyone to feel informed and hopefully lead to more involvement from all. She is providing information for the next 2 months’ fundraisers at this meeting so everyone knows what is being worked on and what is coming up. 
Jen also mentioned the upcoming Referendum vote on 9/26/17. She reminded everyone that there are no “extras” in this referendum. It’s all about safety. There are no playgrounds, air conditioning, etc. included. Dr. Rocco plans to show a presentation of what will be done in each school at the meetings he is holding. 

The PTA County Dinner will be held at the Stone Terrace on 10/19/17. 
The PTA is going to look into forming a Playground Committee and what is allowed in raising funds for equipment, new soccer goals, etc. Jen will speak to someone at the BOE. 
TREASURER’S REPORT:

Treasurer Rob Hutchins stated:

Balance as of  8/31/17 - $15,728.50
This is an increase of approximately $2000 from where we started out last year
NEW BUSINESS:
Budget – Will be reviewed and passed at back to school night. 
Hospitality – Back to School night is 9/18, looking for volunteers for set up/clean up. Volunteers can arrive at 6:30pm

Room Reps – There will be a new process this year for room reps. Room Reps will be expected to attend the monthly PTA meetings, as they are responsible for passing on info to their class parents. They also must be paid in full members of the PTA. Only 1 Room Rep will be assigned per field trip this year. The other slot will be a lottery. It’s possible a Room Rep will be chosen in the lottery but it is not guaranteed. 

Membership (Sandy Gallucci) – Still trying to get more parents to join the PTA. Cards will be electronic, our membership card will be e-mailed to you. 

FUNDRAISING/ COMMITTEE REPORTS:
Fundraising will continue all year.

Discount Card Sales – This did not prove to be a successful fundraiser last year so we are not offering it this year. We will look into other possibilities for next year. 
Write a check campaign – Ongoing throughout the year. This fundraiser is in place of the wrapping paper/ candle type fundraisers that have been done in the past. Our PTA keeps the 100% profit with just writing a check instead of just getting a percentage like other type fundraisers. 
SpiritWear – Will have 3 sales this year. Samples will be available at Back to School Night for parents to see. Order forms will be available then, sent home and are also on the schools new Online Backpack Portal. We are using a new vendor this year as well. 

Heavenly Havens Celebrity Scoop Night – 9/26/17 6-9pm, We currently have 7 teachers signed up. Flyers will be going home soon and also uploaded to the website and on the PTA Facebook page. 
Fall Box Top Collection/Count – 10/6/17 – 10/20/17, we have made approximately $300 on past collections. This year we are going to collect all year and also offer incentives/competitions to the classes to try to make it fun for the kids and get more involved. 

Mum Sale – 10/13/17 – We are not doing a Pie Sale this year, we will be selling Mums instead. President Jennifer DiNatale noted that we are going to have some competition from other schools in the area also running their Mum Sale at the same time. 

Not Just Clothing Drive – 10/14/17 8-12pm, in front of school. Parents are encouraged to clean out their clothes and donate clothes, toys, and other similar items. The school will get a % based on how much is collected. 

Pretzel Delivery – 10/20/17 – Mandy Kramer is running the Pretzel Delivery. We discussed doing this fundraiser every month going forward. It was decided that Pretzel Delivery day would be the 3rd Friday of each month of the school year. 

Scholastic Book Fair – 10/24/17 – 10/27/17 – 2nd Vice President and Book Fair Co-Chair Tiffany Gershon gave an update on the planning of the Book Fair. There is currently a $250 budget. Tiffany is seeking to possibly do a 2nd Book Fair this year, it wouldn’t be for PTA profit but it would be to give back to our Alexander families. In the past we have taken our profit in half cash and half Scholastic Dollars. Tiffany is proposing this year that we do all Scholastic Cash because we will earn a higher percentage in profit. For example, instead of taking $1000 cash and $700 in Scholastic Dollars for profit, our goal will be $3500 in Scholastic Dollars. This will enable us to have the kids will get more out of it, we can display what we earn, give more back to our School Library and provide more support for our Librarian and Teachers. She also suggested selling $1 Pencil Grams at Back to School night to go towards raising funds for the Book Fair. Also looking into making the Book Fair more fun on the nights of Conferences. The theme for this year is “Wild Wild West – Saddle Up & Read!”. 

Trunk or Treat – 10/27/17 – 3rd Vice President and Chair Kim Jeanette gave an update on the planning of the Trunk or Treat event. This is a trial/pilot year. We’re going to try some things and see what works and what doesn’t and build on it for the coming years. Ideas were discussed as to who is providing the candy, do we charge per car, what is the admission fee, etc? It was decided that the PTA would buy the candy and when a parent signs up and pays their fee to have a spot at the event, the candy will be provided to them. Although this will help us try to eliminate peanuts being given out, it was also noted that all children will be attending with their parents and parents will be responsible for monitoring what their children collect. The flyers will state that the event is 1st come, 1st serve as far as reserving a spot for a car. More info will be given out in early October. 

Assemblies – 2nd Vice President Tiffany Gershon stated that there is a $4,200 budget for Assemblies for the year. There will be a Mad Science assembly on 10/20/17, a Chinese Acrobat one on 11/22/17 and a Robotics Assembly on 12/11/17. The committee is looking into others for the rest of the school year. 

Tricky Tray – 3/2/18 – Committee Chair Lori Hutchens stated that if anyone would like to join the committee, let her know. She is aiming to have the first meeting next month, possibly after the monthly PTA meeting. 
TEACHERS REPORT:

Mrs. Ferraris, Mrs. Reed

- Start of school going well

- Back to school night, a note for kindergarten parents: The Kindergarten teachers start a little earlier then all the rest and parents should arrive at 6:15. 

- We discussed the lack of aides this year due to budget cuts. Because of this, the Talent Show, Early Act, and Teacher Gifts of Time will all have to be cut. There is simply not enough time in the day. There was some discussion on ways to keep some of these activities. 


- The PTA encourages parents to write to the Board of Education and let them know if they are disappointed in these cuts. 
PRINCIPALS REPORT:

Mr. Bookholt

- Great first couple of days, parents are happy with the start of the year.

- Reminder that all birthday celebrations are to be non-food, do not send in a snack, you can send in a craft, pencils, come in and read a book to the class, etc. 

- New initiatives – Guided Math, Foundation Phonics for K and 1st Grades. Our K scored very high in the district in reading testing (1st). 

- I-Ready – Students will take this in the Fall, Kindergarten will take mid-year. 

- Google Classroom – Will continue

- Clever – Will continue for grades 3-5 

- PARCC Scores – Notices will be in the Online Backpack on Monday, our scores look good and students are preforming well compared to similar schools

- Online Portal – New this year, it’s a work in progress. Still need approximately 100 families to register. A kiosk is in the main office for those that don’t have access to a computer or need help. We will have someone (Lori Hutchens) available at Back to School Night to help anyone that would like help that night. 

- Twitter – the District has started using Twitter to get info out there. We will not use it much on the elementary level but will use it to share pictures of events at Alexander. We will continue to use School Messenger, where parents can set themselves up to receive calls, emails and/or texts. You can also find info on the school website, which will be updated more now.
 
- Referendum – Encourages all families to gather as much information as they can to then go and vote how they see fit

- Schedule Changes – There are 3 half hour lunch periods with 5 minutes in between from 11:30-1pm. Teachers are setting their own recess time, most are right before or after lunch due to Specials and grade levels trying to stay together. 1st lunch is 1st and 4th grades, 2nd lunch is 2nd and 3rd grades and 3rd lunch is Kindergarten and 5th grades. 

- STEAM – (Science Technology Engineering Art Math) – Grades 3 – 5 with Mrs. Shipp on Wednesdays. Mr. Bookholt is looking into a rolling smart board that could be used for this.
 
- Gym & Health – Grades K – 2  – the children will have Gym 1x per week and Health 1x per week. Children should wear sneakers both days in case they switch days due to rain. 

- Brain Pop – The district is no longer paying for this service ($2400/year). The PTA is going to look into ways to possibly fund this ourselves for next year. 

- Jerome’s Ramp Sign – is getting weathered and could use an update with new materials

- Mr. Bookholt is looking forward to Back to School Night and thanks everyone for their involvement  

UPCOMING EVENTS:
- Barnes & Noble Night – 12/6/17
- 3rd Grade Show & Gift Card Sales Pick up – 12/12/17
- Founders Day – 2/20/18
-1st Grade Show & General PTA Meeting – 5/8/18
- 5th Grade Moving Up Ceremony – 6/18/18
ADJOURNMENT:
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:25pm

Submitted by: 
Theresa Timian
Recording Secretary
